
Resident / Business letter  

 
September 2019 

 
Dear Resident / Business owner, 
 

Shripney Road, Bognor Regis 
 

West Sussex County Council needs to carry out road works close to your property soon and we are 
contacting you today to let you know what we are doing.  

What work has to be done?                                                                                                            

Carriageway resurfacing of Shripney Road northbound between Orchard Way roundabout and Rowan 

Way roundabout. The existing surfacing will be removed, and a new road surface will be laid in its 

place. 

When will the works take place?  

The reconstruction of the carriageway will take place on Sunday 22 September and between 

Sunday 29 September – Wednesday 2 October 2019. Work to establish the diversion route will 

take place in advance of the main construction works, however the diversion will only be in operation 

while our works are being carried out. 

What time of day will the work take place?                                                                                              

The main resurfacing/reconstruction works will take place overnight, between 8pm and 6am each day.  

Sunday works will begin at 6pm. 

Why does this work have to take place?                                                                                                   

The current road is showing signs of significant weakening of the carriageway structure and needs to 

be repaired in order to provide a safe and durable surface on which to travel. 

What disruption can be expected? 

Access and egress will be restricted while our works are being undertaken. We will do our best to 

maintain access, but delays may occur for operational and/or safety reasons.  

Residents of Poplars Court Caravan Park will have access and egress maintained although there may 

be a delay until a suitable time in the resurfacing works. Our works will generate noise and dust, but 

we will do all we can to keep this to a minimum. 

Sections of Shripney Road northbound will be closed in phases to all vehicles while our surfacing 

operations are being carried out. Vehicles, including buses, will be diverted via a signed diversion 

route. Access to all properties will be maintained whenever possible. However, when works are being 

carried out in the immediate vicinity delays may occur for operational and/or safety reasons. If 

immediate access might be required when our works are being carried out in these locations, it may be 

advisable to make alternative parking arrangements outside of the working area. 
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I am expecting a delivery during the works. What will happen?                                                             

Access for deliveries to retail businesses will be maintained at all times and our traffic management 

and resurfacing teams will do their best to ensure that any disruption is kept to a minimum. However, 

delays may occur for operational and safety reasons.  

If possible, all deliveries should be arranged to take place either before or after the works. If this is not 

possible, then please contact West Sussex Highways via 

www.westsussex.gov.uk/roadpavementenquiry 

Could weather impact the proposed works?                                                                                           

Weather conditions can have an impact on the delivery of the scheme. In the event that the works are 

delayed we may choose to mitigate the delay by working over weekends. 

Who will be carrying out the works?                                                                                                      

Our contractor is Balfour Beatty Living Places. There may however be workers and works vehicles from 

other contractors working on this project. 

Is there further information available?                                                                                                     

Yes, if you visit our web page: ‘www.westsussex.gov.uk/travelinfo’ you will find further 

information including a series of Frequently Asked Questions that should answer most questions you 

may have. Additionally, you can subscribe to our Twitter feed @WSHighways for further updates. 

 


